Klotz, Bradley A. (DNREC)

From:

DAQPERMITTINGINFO

Sent:

Friday, July 29, 2022 7:02 AM

To:

Angela Hayes; DAQPERMITTINGINFO

Cc:

Klotz, Bradley A. (DNREC); Marconi, Angela D. (DNREC)

Subject:

RE: DNREC public hearing for 7 DE Admin Code 1102- Natural Minor Permit Highline

Warren

Dear Ms. Hayes,

Thank you for contacting the Division of Air Quality.

I wanted to respond to let you know that your request was received and we will follow up.

Thanks, Amy

Amy S. Mann, P.E.
Administrator, Engineering & Compliance
302-323-4542
Amy.Mann@delaware.gov
715 Grantham Lane, New Castle, DE 19720
dnrec.delaware.gov

----Original Message----

From: Angela Hayes <achayes5107@yahoo.com>

Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2022 7:21 PM

To: DAQPERMITTINGINFO < DAQPERMITTINGINFO@delaware.gov>

Subject: DNREC public hearing for 7 DE Admin Code 1102- Natural Minor Permit Highline Warren

As a concerned resident of the Pleasant Hill Estates, I am writing requesting a public hearing regarding the Twinco/Highline request to expand, increasing their throughput of raw materials. After reviewing the public notice on the DNREC site, I understand that if approved by DNREC, the permitted emissions will actually decrease. Emissions decrease is certainly a positive thing for our community. However my concern, as is many others in our community, is that this approval, while positive for emissions, the expansion of Twinco/Highline will increase the tractor-trailer traffic on Mac Arthur Drive and Lindberg Avenue. This is already a huge problem, very hazardous and not at all appropriate for our neighborhoods. For years, many home owners have been quite concerned about the tractor-trailer traffic in our neighborhood and continue to raise this concern with our state representatives without resolution to date. While emissions and the inappropriate tractor-trailer traffic may be 2 different issues, approval for the Twinco/Highline request by DNREC will certainly increase the tractor-trailer traffic. This will surely result in more hazardous conditions for our community, already a huge problem for home owners and families. I am requesting of DNREC, that no approval be granted until an alternative route for the tractor-trailer traffic is established.

Thank you for your attention to my, and many in the community, concerns.

Angela C.Hayes 1603 Windsor Avenue Pleasant Hills Wilmington, DE 19804 Achayes5107@yahoo.com

Sent from my iPad